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Transportation Secretary Peters Certifies World’s First Hydrogen Powered Santa 
Sleigh To Fly Through U.S. Airspace This Holiday Season 

         WASHINGTON – Saying that Santa “is going green,” U.S. Secretary of Transportation Mary E. 
Peters today certified the first-ever hydrogen powered sleigh as safe to operate in U.S. airspace this 
holiday season.     

“Santa’s new sleigh is a hybrid vehicle that can fly using either the traditional eight tiny 
reindeer or modern hydrogen fuel cells.  The hydrogen sleigh is quieter, so Santa can make his 
deliveries without waking children and disturbing the visions of sugarplums dancing in their heads,” 
Secretary Peters said.  

Secretary Peters and members of the Department’s Research and Innovative Technology 
Administration Holiday Team inspected Santa’s sleigh, including the hydrogen fuel cell that powers 
the sleigh, new crash avoidance technology, and the GPS unit that will get Santa to all the houses on 
his list.  After the inspection, the Secretary signed a “Hydrogen Prototype Vehicle Waiver” that 
authorizes Santa, a.k.a. Kris Kringle, to operate the vehicle in U.S. airspace and on rooftops.    

The waiver signed by the Secretary expressed the Department’s wishes to promote the safe, 
efficient and environmentally-friendly passage of holiday goodies by a well-trained crew of reindeer 
and Santa’s prototype hydrogen-powered sleigh.    

“Santa’s new sleigh guarantees on-time delivery of toys to millions of good girls and boys this 
holiday season,” Secretary Peters said.  


